
High School Board Report March 17, 2025 
 
1.​ Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress (ISASP) will take place beginning  

April 1,2,3 for our 9-11 students.  Teachers and students have been working  
hard this year and we look forward to our student results! 

 
2.  ​ Our Jazz Band hosted the Jazz Dessert Show on March 7th.  Students then went to  

contest the following day at Union. 
 

 
 
3.  ​ Our FCCLA students continue to work on getting ready for competition in the next few 

weeks.  One of the contests is to decorate cakes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



4.​ Senator Sandy Salmon visited our iJag students on March 7th.  Students were able to ask  
career questions and learn more about what it is like to be a State Senator.  

 

 
 
5.​ Mrs. Schmitt’s FCS and FCCLA students sold 224 flats of Strawberries.  They use this  

money for state competitions and for class activities.  Thanks to everyone that  
participated! 

 
 

 



6.​ Spring sports are now underway!  We have had our first indoor track meets and soon  
other events will be taking place.  We encourage everyone to come out and support our  
students in the next couple of months.  There are usually multiple events each night! 

 
7.  ​ Conferences were on 3/11 and 3/13.  Mrs. O’Donnell met with classes again to share  

information about registration and upcoming programming at the high school.  
 

8.​ We have begun working on our yearly District Career and Academic Plan.  This year we  
will be involving more community input this year and having a presentation at the May  
board meeting for the board's approval. We are doing a lot of great things for students and  
our community and look forward to building more opportunities in the future.  
 

9. ​ Our TLC has begun the spring mentoring process with new teachers.  This is a great  
opportunity to help our teachers grow for our students and be in a supportive environment  
that helps to retain our staff.  The more connected staff are to our community, the higher  
retention and the better programs we are able to build for our students.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


